
APPENDIX II 

 

CIVIC HOSPITALITY SUB-COMMITTEE 
 

At a meeting of the Civic Hospitality Sub-Committee held in the Council Offices, Rosebery 

Place, Clydebank on Tuesday, 18th January, 2000 at 3.00 p.m. 

 

Present: Provost Alistair Macdonald (LAB) and Councillors Andrew White (LAB) and 

Geoffrey Calvert (LAB & CO-OP). 

 

Attending: Christine Mackie and Christine McCaffary, Administrative Assistants. 

 

 

Councillor Andrew White in the Chair 

 

 

ADDITIONAL ITEM OF BUSINESS 

 

The Convener, in terms of Section 50(B)4(b) of the Local Government (Scotland) Act, 1973 

as inserted by the Local Government (Access to Information) Act, 1995, ruled that an item of 

business relating to the 1940 Dunkirk Veterans Association (Glasgow and West of Scotland 

Branch) be considered given its importance. 

 

 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

 

The minutes of meeting of the Civic Hospitality Sub-Committee held on 26th October, 1999 

were submitted and approved. 

 

With reference to the item relating to the Scottish Short Rink Indoor Bowling Association, 

the Sub-Committee agreed that Mrs. Mackie write to the Association advising of the Sub-

Committee’s decision to host a civic reception for the event at an approximate cost of £2,600. 
 

 

CIVIC HOSPITALITY EXPENDITURE 1999 

 

There was submitted report by the Director of Corporate Services detailing the actual 

hospitality expenditure to 31st December, 1999. 

 

The Convener referred to various items of expenditure that appeared in the report which were 

not of a civic nature. 

 

Following consideration, the Sub-Committee agreed:- 

 

(a) to note the contents of the report; and 

 

(b) that all expenditure shown in the report which was not related to civic duties be 

transferred to the appropriate budget. 
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ST. PATRICK’S F.P. FOOTBALL CLUB 

 

There was submitted report by the Chief Executive seeking approval of expenditure incurred 

in the provision of hospitality for St Patrick’s F.P. Football Club to mark its success in 
winning the Scottish Amateur Cup 1998/99. 

 

The Sub-Committee agreed to homologate the action taken in providing hospitality at an 

approximate cost of £710. 

 

 

DALREOCH UNITED FREE CHURCH OF SCOTLAND 

 

There was submitted report by the Chief Executive seeking approval of expenditure of 

approximately £1000/£1200 incurred in the hosting of a civic reception on 16th January, 2000 

to mark the Centenary of Dalreoch United Free Church of Scotland. 

 

Following consideration, the Sub-Committee agreed to homologate the action taken. 

 

 

ST. MARTIN’S PRIMARY SCHOOL CENTENARY – 28TH FEBRUARY 2000 

 

There was submitted report by the Chief Executive seeking approval to host a civic reception 

to mark the Centenary of St. Martin’s Primary School. 
 

The Sub-Committee, following consideration, agreed:- 

 

(a) to provide hospitality at an approximate cost of £1200; and 

 

(b) to present the school with a commemorative trophy or certificate. 

 

 

1940 DUNKIRK VETERANS ASSOCIATION 

(GLASGOW AND WEST OF SCOTLAND BRANCH) 

MEMORIAL WEEKEND – 20TH/21ST MAY 2000 

 

There was circulated copy correspondence received from the 1940 Dunkirk Veterans 

Association, (Glasgow and West of Scotland Branch) requesting that consideration be given 

to the provision of hospitality for their Memorial Weekend on 20th/21st May, 2000. 

 

Having heard Provost Macdonald advise that this Memorial Weekend was to be the 

Association’s last, the Sub-Committee agreed to provide civic hospitality to the Veterans at 

an approximate cost of £1000. 

 

 

 

 

The meeting closed at 3.15 p.m. 
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